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Richmond River Sailing and Rowing Club

P.O. Box 963 Ballina 2478

ABN 61 442 834 416

website:  www.richmondriver.yachting.org.au

Enquiries:  Phone  or email Committee members 


MINUTES AGM 2017/2018 Season
Date Sunday 30th July 2017     Time:  10.00am
Meeting Opened:    10:10 am
Commodores welcome : Welcome to everyone attending our AGM today. 

Present:.  Phill Robbins, Jonathan Horsley, Norm Hunt, Chris Hallett, Nola Hallett, Chris Larsen, Colin Hinwood, Mel Nixon, Mark Pierce, Julie Ferguson, Ian Michie, Duncan Dey, Todd Goldsmith, Paul Morris, Michael Mills, Graham Hams, Meredith Hams, Graham Hodgins, Matt Cartwright, Will Richards, Michael Wiley
Apologies:   Ric Howard, Graeme Fleming, Rod Smith, Ian Bowles, Jane Burrows, Andrew McInnes, Colin Woodbry, Tony Pullen.
Minutes of Previous 2016 AGM – Read by Phill Robbins
Michael Mills moved that the minutes be accepted as a true record of the meeting. 

Seconded: Jonathan Horsley
Matters arising :

Suggest a Rowing/Sailing Spring Day to get the rowers sailing and the sailors rowing.

Duncan suggested to fix a date and postpone if needed. Mel to liaise with Duncan

Correspondence out: 
No
Correspondence In
No

Commodore’s report: Phill Robbins 

Sailing: Two series Championships were held with 8 races + 2 discards
Next season: 10 race to be held + 2 discards

Trailer sailors to discuss whether to split the division – Phill to assist if necessary.

Handicap series with 23 races + 7 discards was an experiment. This worked well and will continue this season.

The Wooden Boat Regatta – Low participation and does not support our club.
Pirates Day – May not go ahead (more discussion needed)

Seniors Race – Was a success and will continue this season.

Suggest a Pacer Series using our club Pacers. Perfect for any combination of family to join in.

Good for Junior /Intermediate. Maybe 8 races with minimum 2 crew and can change each race. The aim is to promote for younger sailors. Experienced sailor to take a junior. Suggest a morning race, maybe alternate weeks (Rescue boat is a major issue). Discuss training with Graeme Turner. Set up a roster for 8 races. Discussion to be continued.
New Rescue Boat – Grant was unsuccessful. We will sell old boat (expect $5,000 - $6,000).

New boat doesn’t fit in shed. We have quotes for roller doors. Carport will go ahead which will create extra storage space. Will Richards volunteered to help with fencing etc.

Community Infrastructure Grant – apply for $8,000 for newer tractor.
We received a grant for Change rooms with a $12,000 shortfall. Taking tiles off agenda and epoxy flooring instead (includes resurfacing verandah). Working bees help to save cost. Todd is sourcing windows.

Project – to build stairs to tower – on backburner at present.

New calendar has been done by Duncan (he will take out Wooden Boat Regatta).

Vice Commodore’s Report:  Jonathan Horsley
We have our Aquatic Licence.
Existing tractor – Create a list of people who are approved to drive it. Looking for people to nominate.
Rowing Officer Report – Mel Dixon

Static members. Training is happening but no onepaying for training on weekdays. The Bunnings sausage sizzle was a success and paid off their loan. Whirlybirds are working well in the rowers sheds. Made money on Australia Day sausage sizzle.

Treasurer’s report: Norm Hunt
The balance sheet shows Total Current savings at $57,890 which includes the Change Rooms grant of $20,000 leaving $37,890 of ordinary savings. This compares with$50,255 at the end of the last financial year, a decrease of $12,365 which, after deducting the capital expense of $26,000 paid for the RIB gives an increase of $13,635.
This increase in bank balance was largely due to lowerexpenses. Total income (without grant) was slightly lower than the last year (3%).

The special expenditure for this year is about the amount we agreed to put into the renovations and the shortfall between the grant and the cost of the change room renovations. The quote for the work was $40,000. We asked for $28,000 grant and agreed to put in $12,000. The grant is $8,000 short. We have made variations of the plan – epoxy flooring for the change rooms and verandah instead of tiles. Todd has obtained wash basins from AJ Magnay and we are looking at painting, fitting of windows and construction of benches to be done by working bees. There is also $2,500 for the shed to house the RIB. 
We need a new tractor that has brakes – hopefull Phill’s grant application will be successful for that.

So with $36,000 in the non designated accounts and a budgeted profit of about $14,000 for the current year and no additional major projects, we should be able to cope with any unforeseen expenses in the coming year.

Rear Commodore’s Report – Chris Hallett 

Maintenance continues. Drain ongoing problem in rain.
Council pool dumped water into our drain. Would like a drain from our yard.
Floor dropped 50 – 100mm during a party. This has been repaired.

Lost our main yoga hirer due to our building shaking from pool excavations. New cracks in building.

New safety boat needs safety items.

Committee to obtain their boat licences.

Rowing shed needs the gutters cleared.

Storage shed to replace tank in corner of yard.

Graeme Fleming proposed to split trailer/yacht division into two divisions.

Moved to refer to devision rep to come back to committee with answer.
Col to co-ordinate a motion to resolve before the start of the season.

Agreed: Mike Wiley   Seconded: Duncan Dey

All positions were declared vacant and Michael Mills was asked to run the nomination and election process for the 2017-2018 Season.

Election of Office Bearers

	Position Name
	Nominated by
	Seconded by
	Accepted Y/N

	Commodore

Phill Robbins – 


	Mark Pierce

Ian Michie


	Graham Hams
	Yes



	Secretary:

Nola Hallett

	Phil Robbins
	Norm Hunt
	Yes

	Treasurer:

Norm Hunt


	Duncan Dey
	Mark Pierce
	Yes

	Vice Commodore:

Jonathan Horsley


	Chris Hallett
	Mark Pierce
	Yes

	Rear Commodore:

Chris Hallett


	Jonathan Horsley
	Duncan Dey
	Yes

	Publicity officer

Rod Smith


	Mark Pierce
	Duncan Dey
	To be confirmed

	Rowing Officer:

Mel  Rixon and Kellie Coleman


	Norm Hunt
	Chris Hallett
	Yes


Nominated Patrons –  -Tamara Smith
Nominated By:  Duncan Dey        Seconded By:  Norm Hunt

Honorary Members – Ric Howard and Roland Schwertner
Nominated By: Phill Robbins  Seconded By: Ian Michie
Election of Auxiliary Officers

	Position Name


	Nominated by
	Seconded by
	Accepted Y/N

	Venue Officer:

Nola Hallett
	Duncan Dey
	Graham Hams
	Yes

	Canteen Officer:

Graham & Meredith Hams

	Phill Robbins
	Duncan Day
	Yes

	Handicapper:

Phill Robbins


	Col Hinwood
	Jonathan Horsley
	Yes

	Newsletter Writer:

Mark Pierce

	Col Hinwood
	Nola Hallett
	Yes

	Sail Training Team:

Maurice Reynaud

Georges Reynaud

Grahame Turner

Phil  Causley 

Mark Pierce – extra  helper
	To be confirmed
	
	

	Sail Training Assistant:

Decided to have a team rather than individuals.
	
	
	

	Web Master and facebook page

Colin Hinwood
	Duncan Dey
	Mark Pierce
	Yes 

	Class Reps:

Cats:  Dave Bowler

Gennekers:  

Duncan Dey

Monos:

Will Richards
Trailers:

Col Hinwood
Juniors:

Maurice Reynauds


	Chris Hallett
Col Hinwood

Col Hinwood
Phill Robbins


	Jonathan Horsley
Michael Mills
Phill Robbins

Mark Pierce

	Yes

Yes

Yes

Yes

To be confirmed


Meeting Closed 11.42am
Signed:  Nola Hallett (Secretary)   
